

Professional Standards Unit

Security, Science and Innovation Directorate 3rd Floor Block C Soapworks, Ordsall Lane Salford

Date: 13 December 2017

Derek Murphy

DPA

Dear Mr Murphy,

Re: PSU investigation regarding a complaint made by Mr D2953

We spoke today regarding the ongoing investigation. In terms of the evidence I advised you there are no formal reports relating to any of the incidents however, there is evidence to indicate Mr D2953 made a number of calls to the G4S Equalities Advisory Support Helpline and, during those calls mentioned he had been assaulted on three occasions. In addition a medical note also records Mr D2953 had some 'old' injuries pre 29 June 2017.

With regards to the complaint you provided me with a verbal recollection which I have set out below. As agreed, grateful if you could please review the statement, if there are any inaccuracies please contact me as soon as is possible otherwise; please retain the letter for your records.

In response to the allegations you stated:

You have nothing to answer for. You don't make a habit of assaulting detainees. You remember Mr D2953 and did your best to reintegrate him on the wings but, every time you did this he would get into a fight with his roommate and would then end up back on E Wing. He used to bang a lot. He broke a couple of cups/crockery which can be sharp; these were the only times you had dealings with him. You can't understand the allegations. The allegations could possibly be because sometimes you had to say 'no' to Mr D2953. You deny assaulting Mr D2953 at anytime and wanted to make that clear.

Mr D2953 used to walk around the wing saying it was his human rights and that he wanted compensation; he would do this every day and would annoy other detainees. He used to walk around in his boxer shorts which is not a nice sight particularly with female Officers around. If they asked Mr D2953 to go into his room he kept saying it is his

human rights. You arranged for Mr D2953 to be transferred to a the single occupancy Centre at the Verne but he ended up returning to Brook House.'

Finally my thanks to you for your ongoing assistance in the matter.

Yours Sincerely,

Mrs Rukshana Rafique Investigating Officer